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1.
Welcome and Introductions
Judy Smith welcomed members of the group and introductions were made.  Judy outlined that the purpose of the meeting was to focus on the issues of progression for learners through social care programmes. BP has a current project to promote opportunities for apprentices in Social Care to progress to HE. Currently information on the learners and their learning is unclear.
2.
Notes of the meeting held 6 October 2004

These notes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.

3.
Matters Arising

This item of the agenda was covered under item 4.
4.
Developments in Social Care education and training - general 
discussion about provision


An open discussion raised the following points:
· On education/ training  in social care

It was reported there has been a new recruitment campaign for recruiting Social Workers and Carers which is being advertised on the Department of Health Website.  Karen Seukla commented that you can order posters etc. from this website and can obtain a 15 minute video advertising careers in Social Work and Social Care.

Schools: 

· Links were being developed with schools providing the health and social care vocational programmes, especially through Increased Flexibilities fund- similar experiences in Sheffield and Rotherham
· Sheffield Hallam University have been involved in opportunities for mentoring & curriculum in schools as GNVQ phased out. 

· Issues about contemporary information on care standards has been noted
· QCP working with LEA and LSC to provide CPD to teachers on H&SC programmes- Jackie Hunter developing programme of support

· Some schools in Rotherham involved in Young Apprentices pilot scheme - encouraging small group from aged 14 to progress into health and social care

FE and HE:
· Noted that there was no upper age limit now on recruitment to social work degree

· Recruitment to Social Work degree was fine but it was felt there were barriers for   male applicants in Social Work.

· SHU experience of UCAS applicants to social work degree was positive - learners from local colleges indicating good placement experience on personal statements 

· North Notts College have more males on Access to Nursing. More mature students on Access and/or or HNC/D students use learning as a step up the ladder in the work place rather than progress to HE.

· North Notts College are using OCR programme as opposed to Edexcel.  They have taken a large group at level 2-  Bassetlaw NHS Trust are helping with placements at the end of the year.

· Sheffield College tend to recruit learners at Level 3 for progression into nursing - noted a slight increase in interest in social care. Hoping to develop links between Level 3 and new Fd.
· Placements:  
The group had a discussion on the issues around placements in Social Care.  The discussion raised the following:

· There were issues around supporting learners under 16 years in placements 
· NNotts College are careful not to let unprepared and poorly motivated students to take up placements. For learners going into NHS Trust - someone recruited to help with risk assessment

· North Notts have a nursery, childcare programme with a large number of students involving placements. Other college students have variety of placement experience e.g some go into youth work 

· Noted that community settings provide opportunities for wide range of placements e.g sure start, community centres, etc
· Work-based learning 
Discussions lead to the following points
· Level 2 learners have identified work based learning through different routes in Sheffield College-  attainment of level 3 is not too good at present  

· BP interested to know how providers are delivering the technical certificate for apprentices and where apprentices are in place. Issue of small numbers at present may mean larger providers not involved?
· Accessing training providers would be relevant to accessing apprentices with information about progression. BP involved in project with SYFEC and this could be pursued jointly with them

· Some concern that some employers not encouraging staff to progress into HE from WBL - Lynfa pointed out that some employers recognise importance to them and are funding learners - e.g support for FD in Sheffield and HND students

· Foundation Degree
· Jane pointed out that there was a major crisis in social work nationally particularly as high numbers of current employees  coming up to retirement age  and replacements for these not in place. SHU, as with other universities, are  faced with funding restrictions for training thus there is a need for other programmes to be available to provide supporting roles for SW. New Fd to be available to support employment - assistant care managers and not full social workers.
· Will provide knowledge skills awareness relating to job role- to support employers needs

· Sheffield Social Services will recognise qualification within employment structures - e.g pay and job roles
· A part-time route for Fd being considered- Top-up degree still under development
· It was felt that Work Based Learners should have natural progression to a new Foundation Degree.  

· Judy pointed out that the BP Fast Forward Programme had been designed for NVQ learners using Access to HE units  as a vehicle for learning. Fast Forward could bridge learners into the Fd.- there was flexibility within programme as to how delivered e.g could be done as distance learning or on-line programme.

· Sally wondered if  FF could be delivered through 'Invest in skills'- LSC funding

· New Fd will not meet need of managers to get registration in care settings. It was unclear as yet if any of qualifications/experience would be accredited through Fd
4. Promoting careers in social care
The group discussed some of the issues relevant to encouraging a focus on careers in social care.

· Jenny pointed out that current information through the NHS careers website did not have separate strand on careers in social care although in some cases there is an overlap between the jobs in NHS and Social Care Services

· Partners pointed out that in schools curriculum often taught by biologists so emphasis on health rather than social care side

· It was confirmed there has been funding allocated under Aimhigher from the DOH  to promote progression into NHS - uncertain how much of this will focus on social care- Judy has links with Yorks& Humber regional project and can discuss further
· It was recognised that there are issues around gender and BEM  and  social care careers which could be looked at if the project is to become involved in this area.

· It was agreed that it would be good to develop case studies, profiles and role models.

· Partners have links with TOPPs and Skills for Health and will discuss issues with them

Action:

· It was decided that BP would facilitate a conference for schools and colleges to promote careers in social care which would  fit in with the  national recruitment campaign.  

· It was agreed that an early February/ March date would fit within schedule for teachers e.g. a staff development programme was currently being designed to replicate a Rotherham scheme in Barnsley - this would start around this time. In addition pupils will be making Option choices before Easter - will involve  tutors raising profile of subject area
· It was felt that it would be useful to have some profiles of job roles - partners would look at this

 BP to organise Social Care Careers guidance seminar in New Year

8.
Date, time of next meeting

The next Health and Social Care Resource Managers meeting will
            be held at 10am - 12pm on Wednesday 9 February 2005.
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